COUNCIL MEETING
CITY OF LUVERNE

July 23, 2018

The City of Luverne Council met in regular session on July 23, 2018 at 5:30 p.m., in the City Hall Building. The following members were present:


Mayor Pro-tem Charlie Johnson
Kip Smith, Councilman 

Elliott Jones, Councilman 

Eddie Billings, Councilman
Mike Jones, Attorney 

Margie Gomillion, Clerk

W.A. Neal, Building Inspector

Joe Cagle, Editor
 

Absent:


Mayor Ed Beasley
Kathy Smyth, Councilwoman
Morris Tate, Engineer

Visitors:


Beth Rogers


Jeremy Bennett – Alabama Power

Amanda Acreman
            Floyd Harris – Alabama Power
            Diane Oliver                           Shane Hopson – Alabama Power


Mayor Pro-tem called the meeting to order with the pledge of allegiance to the flag and a prayer. The Mayor Pro-tem called for the approval of the minutes of July 9, 2018. Councilman Billings made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Councilman Smith seconded the motion and the vote was unanimously approved.


Mayor Pro-tem asked Mike Jones for an update on the 61 on Main building. Mr. Jones stated Mrs. Rogers was supposed to get with him. Mrs. Rogers stated she was told to email a counter offer to Councilwoman Smyth. Mrs. Rogers stated she would forward the email to Mr. Jones. After some discussion, Councilman Billings made a motion to table the 61 on Main building until the next council meeting. Councilman Jones seconded the motion and all was in favor.
Mayor Pro-tem requested an update on Sew American. Mr. Jones stated he talked with them at Sew American. Mr. Jones stated he told them the city would like to wait until the first of next year to get back with them to see how things are going before making a decision on the extension.
Mayor Pro-tem asked Mr. Jones for an update on the Verizon lease. Mr. Jones reported he has been in contact with Mr. Bill Lawrence. Mr. Jones stated they have negotiated back and forth. They sent the latest revision last week but haven’t had the chance to get with Mr. Tate on it for some guidance with some technical things. Mr. Jones stated as soon as he can get with Mr. Tate on the revisions he will get a report to the council.

Mayor Pro-tem asked Mr. Jones if he and the mayor discussed with Mr. Tate about continuing working on as a consultant after his retirement in February 2019. Mr. Jones stated it will depend on whether the decision is to hire someone else. If someone else is hired he would probably still be consulting but not in as much of a capacity if we don’t hire anyone else. Mayor Pro-tem stated we are working to see if there is a candidate for the position. There are two good people being considered. 
Mayor Pro-tem called on Mr. Floyd Harris to speak. Mr. Harris stated he is with Alabama Power out of Greenville. Mr. Harris stated Alabama Power is building a new switching station in town and while working on the drawings realized Alabama Power owns about half of an acre of Green Cemetery on Jeffcoat Street. Alabama Power would like to donate the property to a committee who will accept it. After some discussion, Mayor Pro-tem stated he would work on this to see what he could do to get a committee together for the Green Cemetery.


Mayor Pro-tem stated everyone has a copy of Mr. Tate’s report. Routine work was performed. 

Mayor Pro-tem called on the city clerk for the administrative report. Routine work was performed. 
Mayor Pro-tem stated everyone has a copy of the chief’s report. The beach traffic has gotten progressively worse over the last month. There are still officers working the intersections.
Mayor Pro-tem reported the park is making some improvements that have to be made. The fall program will be starting soon. The lake is slow because of the heat. The facilities are still being maintained.

Mayor Pro-tem stated everyone has a copy of Mr. Neal’s report. Mr. Neal reported he wrote a letter to Katherine and Michael Evans advising them to clean up their property. The mayor gave them 60 days to clean up. The budget shop has repaired about half of the damage from the tornado. Mr. Neal stated he will address Wendell Wells about his property on South Forest Avenue when he sees him.

Mayor Pro-tem stated the mayor is out of town on a business trip with the gas board.


Councilman Smith discussed a problem of when people cut their grass they are blowing the grass clippings in the road and when it gets wet it could cause an accident. Councilman Smith asked who is liable if an accident happens. Councilman Smith stated possibly doing an ordinance. Councilman Smith asked if City Hall could put a note on the utility bills asking customers, as a safety issue, to please refrain from blowing grass clippings into the street.

Councilman Jones stated he had a retailer approach him that would like to sell draft beer. Mike Jones discussed a local act that was passed that allows Crenshaw County Commission to approve draft beer sells in the county. In the Leagues opinion, the county could authorize the sell in the city if the council requested them to do so. After some discussion, Councilman Smith made a motion to ask the Crenshaw County Commission to approve draft beer sell in the city. Councilman Jones seconded the motion and all was in favor.

Councilman Billings expressed how much he appreciated our police department for being at the intersections to direct traffic. 

Councilman Billings made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Councilman Smith seconded the motion. Meeting was adjourned.

